Teacher, pupil sex shock
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OUTRAGE has followed the arrest of a Port Elizabeth primary school teacher who was caught allegedly having sex in his bakkie with one of his 13-year-old pupils.

The 38-year-old Gelvan Park Primary School teacher appeared in the Port Elizabeth Magistrate's Court yesterday following his arrest on Friday afternoon in Malabar.

The matter was postponed to today for a formal bail application.

The teacher, who cannot be named until he has pleaded, faces charges of having sex with an under- age Person.

Police spokesman Captain Johan Rheeder said the court appearance stemmed from an alleged sexual encounter the teacher had with the pupil in the back of his bakkie.

"Our members noticed a bakkie parked in the veld in the area and were curious to go and investigate, suspecting it was a stolen vehicle.

"At first the officers did not see clearly because the vehicle had tinted windows. But when they went to look at the back, they saw an adult man in a compromising position with a child “ Rheeder said.

When the two were confronted, the 13-year-old insisted she had given her consent as she was in a relationship with the teacher.

The police then took the two to Gelvandale police station where the mother of the minor was summoned.

"We took the pupil to the hospital and the doctor confirmed that there was indeed sexual activity.

"We are investigating further," said Rheeder.

The allegations have sparked outrage.

Child Welfare South Africa regional director Delene Ritter said, if true, the incident was" a disgrace and embarrassment to the teaching profession".

Ritter said it was unacceptable for teachers to have sexual intercourse with minors whose parents had put their trust in the teacher. She urged law enforcement agencies to take drastic action against anyone transgressing the law and called on the Education Department to punish those convicted.

Childline has also condemned the alleged actions of the teacher, labelling such activities as "sexual irresponsibility by men who feel a sense of sexual entitlement towards the vulnerable".

Childline advocacy and training national manager Joan van Niekerk said recent statistics provided by the Human Science Council showed that 13% of schoolchildren were sexually harassed by teachers.

"For a school teacher to take advantage of a child in this manner is just unacceptable. A child cannot consent to such type of relationship," she said.

"Such teachers are taking advantage of the child due to the position of power they hold over them."

In most instances, Van Niekerk said, such men felt a sense of sexual entitlement in relationship to vulnerable girls.

She added that there were far too many such cases and the occurrences were unacceptable.

